
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date  –Ju ly  2017 

 

Aspire Day Nursery Newsletter 

Welcome to our July newsletter. I hope you find it useful and 
enjoy reading it. 

 

  

July 2017 

 

 

Manager  –  Chr ist ine  Moxon  

Deputy  Managers  -  Beth Watson and Hayley Hooper  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Special Thank you 
I would just like to take this 
opportunity to thank you for all the 
support you have shown me and the 
nursery since opening. We have 
gone from strength to strength and 
this would not be possible without 
your support. I will be returning 
from maternity in November, and 
look forward to seeing you all then. 
Once baby Moxon is here, I will let 
you all know! Let the guessing 
games commence – Boy or Girl!  

Baby News 
We would like to send our congratulations to 
Dale (Inventors) on becoming a daddy again to 
a beautiful little girl called Kameron. Dale is 
currently on paternity leave and we look 

forward to welcoming him back next week.  

For the second year running we 
have been awarded the full 5 
star food hygiene rating. 
Congratulations to our chef Jay 
for maintaining high standards.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Events for children At Surbiton Library 

Baby and toddler rhyme time 

 rhymes, music, songs and stories for little ones 
 every Tuesday from 10am to 10.30am with a second session from 11am to 11.30am 
 stay and play follows the 11am session  
 these sessions are very popular, so priority will be given to library members - please bring your 

library card 

Book Bugs  

 story time for three to seven year olds 
 every second Tuesday of the month from 3.45pm to 4.15pm 
 no need to book, just turn up  

Saturday rhyme time 

 monthly, usually on the second Saturday of the month 10.30am to 11am but please check with 
the library first 

 rhymes and singing for under-fives, older siblings welcome too 
 dads and working parents particularly welcome 

For more information about children's events at the library please contact us 
on childrenslibrarians@rbk.kingston.gov.uk.  

Summer reading Challenge  

Why not take part in the local summer reading challenge at the Library to, for more information see the 
link, great for the older siblings as well.  

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/reading-club  

mailto:childrenslibrarians@rbk.kingston.gov.uk
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/reading-club


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Behaviour management – working in partnership 
 
At Aspire we believe in creating a tolerant atmosphere in which children can learn and develop. We believe that 
children should be supported and be given guidance on how to behave appropriately. We encourage children to 
learn from their mistakes and never judge children on negative behaviour or past actions. 
 
Each room has their own behaviour management regime which is based on the age and the stage of development 
of the children in that room. We expect staff to have knowledge of how to support children in understanding why 
their behaviour was inappropriate and encourage them to make up for their actions by showing empathy towards 
their friends.   
         
Children are never labelled because of their behaviour. We believe that the behaviour is negative and not the child. 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƻƭŘ ǿƘŜƴ ŀ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ ƻǊ ŀŎǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǳƴŀŎŎŜǇǘŀōƭŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭŀōŜƭƭŜŘ ŀǎ άǳƴƪƛƴŘέ ƻǊ ŀ 
άōŀŘ ŎƘƻƛŎŜέΦ hƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜǎƻƭǾŜŘΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ƳƻǊŜ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ ǳƴƭŜǎǎ ǿŜ ŘŜŜƳ ƛǘ ƛǎ 
necessary to inform parents. This ensures that children feel forgiven and can move on without fear of 
repercussions.  
         
We believe that children should be encouraged to problem solve with the support of a staff member and when 
there is a dispute, each child has the chance to explain how they are feeling and their point of view. They can also 
think of ideas together of how to solve the problem. 
          
In the baby rooms, our behaviour management is based on distraction. When children are having a dispute over the 
same toy we offer them other toys to enable them to both have something to play with. If they are in a situation 
where harm could be caused to others, we will aim to distract them by capturing their attention with a toy or 
activity and if this fails we will remove the child from the situation and take them to a different part of the room to 
play. 
        
Lƴ ƻǳǊ ǘƻŘŘƭŜǊ ǊƻƻƳǎΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀǇǇȅ ŀƴŘ ǎŀŘ ŦŀŎŜǎ ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴ ŜƳƻǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ άǳǎŜ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƻǊŘǎέ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŦǊustrated. We often plan group activities to support turn taking and sharing. We 
also build their vocabulary to support their ability to explain themselves. 
 
In preschool, we have a traffic light system. The children receive warnings and if undesirable behaviour continues, 
they have their name moved from green onto amber and then so on. If the behaviour continues further, they will 
then be given some reflection time to calm down and think about their behaviour. After this staff will go back and 
reiterate why they had time to reflect and encourage them to apologise for their behaviour. Once a child shows 
positive behaviour we will immediately move them onto green so they understand praise and the focus is more on 
this rather than negative, in aim to stop them from getting to reflection time.  
 
Parents can support our systems by creating boundaries at home and encouraging children to follow them. This 
ensures children are aware of what is expected of them which helps them to know what behaviour you expect and 
what you would deem as undesirable. Allow children to experience independence in an age appropriate way which 
can often minimise tantrums.  Use techniques for behaviour at home that are consistent and age appropriate.  
 
If you have any concerns with your chiƭŘΩǎ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎΣ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ 
potential causes. Also remember to bring it up with your health visitor at your 2 year old check.  
 
Over the next couple of pages is advice from the NHS on behaviour. 
 



Dealing with child behaviour problems 
 
There are lots of possible reasons for difficult behaviour in toddlers and young children. 
 
Often it's just because they're tired, hungry, overexcited, frustrated or bored.  
 
How to handle difficult behaviour 
If problem behaviour is causing you or your child distress, or upsetting the rest of the family, it's important to deal 
with it. 
 
Do what feels right 
What you do has to be right for your child, yourself and the family. If you do something you don't believe in or that 
you don't feel is right, it probably won't work. Children notice when you don't mean what you're saying. 
 
Don't give up 
Once you've decided to do something, continue to do it. Solutions take time to work. Get support from your 
partner, a friend, another parent or your health visitor. It's good to have someone to talk to about what you're 
doing. 
 
Be consistent 
Children need consistency. If you react to your child's behaviour in one way one day and a different way the next, 
it's confusing for them. It's also important that everyone close to your child deals with their behaviour in the same 
way. 
 
Try not to overreact 
This can be difficult. When your child does something annoying time after time, your anger and frustration can build 
up. 
It's impossible not to show your irritation sometimes, but try to stay calm. Move on to other things you can both 
enjoy or feel good about as soon as possible. 
Find other ways to cope with your frustration, like talking to other parents. 
 
Talk to your child 
Children don't have to be able to talk to understand. It can help if they understand why you want them to do 
something. For example, explain why you want them to hold your hand while crossing the road. 
Once your child can talk, encourage them to explain why they're angry or upset. This will help them feel less 
frustrated.  
 
Be positive about the good things 
When a child's behaviour is difficult, the things they do well can be overlooked. Tell your child when you're pleased 
about something they've done. You can let your child know when you're pleased by giving them attention, a hug or 
a smile.  
 
Offer rewards 
You can help your child by rewarding them for behaving well. For example, praise them or give them their favourite 
food for tea. 
If your child behaves well, tell them how pleased you are. Be specific. Say something like, "Well done for putting 
your toys back in the box when I asked you to." 
Don't give your child a reward before they've done what they were asked to do. That's a bribe, not a reward. 
 



Avoid smacking 
Smacking may stop a child doing what they're doing at that moment, but it doesn't have a lasting positive effect.  
Children learn by example so, if you hit your child, you're telling them that hitting is okay. Children who are treated 
aggressively by their parents are more likely to be aggressive themselves. It's better to set a good example instead. 
 
Things that can affect your child's behaviour 
 
Life changes ς any change in a child's life can be difficult for them. This could be the birth of a new baby, moving 
house, a change of childminder, starting playgroup or something much smaller. 
 
You're having a difficult time ς children are quick to notice if you're feeling upset or there are problems in the 
family. They may behave badly when you feel least able to cope. If you're having problems don't blame yourself, but 
don't blame your child either if they react with difficult behaviour.  
 
How you've handled difficult behaviour before ς sometimes your child may react in a particular way because of 
how you've handled a problem in the past. For example, if you've given your child sweets to keep them quiet at the 
shops, they may expect sweets every time you go there.     
 
Needing attention ς your child might see a tantrum as a way of getting attention, even if it's bad attention. They 
may wake up at night because they want a cuddle or some company. Try to give them more attention when they're 
behaving well and less when they're being difficult.  
 
Extra help with difficult behaviour 
Don't feel you have to cope alone. If you're struggling with your child's behaviour: 

 talk to your health visitor ς they will be happy to support you and suggest some new strategies to try  

 visit the Family Lives website for parenting advice and support, or phone their free parents' helpline on 0808 
800 2222  

 download the NSPCC's guide to positive parenting or call their free helpline on 0808 800 5000  
 
Please see link below for further guidance 
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/pregnancy-and-baby/pages/dealing-with-difficult-behaviour.aspx  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Policy of the month 

2 year old check 
As part of the government scheme to ensure that children are developing on target and receive early invention 
when needed they introduced a 2 year old check.  
This check is performed by a health visitor around 27 months old. You will receive a letter inviting you to a 
check. In with the letter will be a couple of forms for you to complete. The forms question you on various 
aspects of your child, and when at the check the health visitor will score them. The scores then indicate 
whether there may be a need for further help and intervention for your child.  
At the nursery we also complete a report on your child’s development so far. This report is similar to the termly 
checks you receive from us.  
We will comment on the 3 main areas of development –  
Personal, social and emotional 
Physical development  
Communication and language 
We will mark where your child is currently developing and highlight any concerns we have.  
When you receive this invitation for the 2 year old check, please inform us, so we can make sure your report is 
up to date for when the check happens. Please ensure you give us at least a couple of weeks’ notice in case 
staff members are on holiday etc.  
If there are any aspects of the form you are unsure about from us or the health visitor please feel free to 
contact us, we are here to assist and help where we can. 

http://www.familylives.org.uk/advice/toddler-preschool/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/services-and-resources/research-and-resources/2016/positive-parenting/
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/pregnancy-and-baby/pages/dealing-with-difficult-behaviour.aspx


Policy of the month 
 

7.1 Promoting positive behaviour 

Policy statement 

We believe that children flourish best when their personal, social and emotional needs are understood, 

supported and met and where there are clear, fair and developmentally appropriate expectations for their 

behaviour. 

As children develop, they learn about boundaries, the difference between right and wrong, and to consider 

the views and feelings, and needs and rights, of others and the impact that their behaviour has on people, 

places and objects. The development of these skills requires adult guidance to help encourage and model 

appropriate behaviours and to offer intervention and support when children struggle with conflict and 

emotional situations. In these types of situations key staff can help identify and address triggers for the 

behaviour and help children reflect, regulate and manage their actions. 

Procedures 

In order to manage children’s behaviour in an appropriate way we will: 
- attend relevant training to help understand and guide appropriate models of behaviour; 

- implement the setting’s behaviour procedures including the stepped approach; 

- have the necessary skills to support other staff with behaviour issues and to access expert advice, if 

necessary; 

- ensure all staff complete the Promoting Positive Behaviour programme, on Educare  

 

Stepped approach 

Step 1 

 We will be knowledgeable with, and apply the setting’s procedures on  Promoting Positive Behaviour; 

 We ensure that all staff are supported to address issues relating to behaviour including applying initial 

and focused intervention approaches (see below). 

Step 2  

 We address unwanted behaviours using the agreed and consistently applied initial intervention 

approach. If the unwanted behaviour does not reoccur or cause concern then normal monitoring will 

resume which informs the traffic light system. The Traffic light system is used for the children in the 

preschool room.  

 Behaviours that result in concern for the child and/or others will be discussed between the key person, 

the Special Educational Needs Coordinator (SENCO) or/and manager. During the meeting, the key 

person will use their knowledge and assessments of the child to share any known influencing factors 



(new baby, additional needs, illness etc.) in order to place the behaviour into context. Appropriate 

adjustments to practice will be agreed and if successful normal monitoring resumed.  

 If the behaviour continues to reoccur and remain a concern then the key person should liaise with 

parents to discuss possible reasons for the behaviour and to agree next steps. If a cause for the 

behaviour is not known or only occurs whilst in the setting then the SENCO will suggest using a 

focused intervention approach to identify a trigger for the behaviour (ABC chart).  

 If a trigger is identified then the SENCO and key person will meet with the parents to plan support for 

the child through developing an Individual Education Plan (IEP). If relevant, recommended actions for 

dealing with the behaviour at home should be agreed with the parent/s and incorporated into the plan. 

Other members of the staff team should be informed of the agreed actions in the action plan and help 

implement the actions. The plan should be monitored and reviewed regularly by the key person and 

SENCO until improvement is noticed. 

 

Step 3  

 If, despite applying the initial intervention and focused intervention approaches, the behaviour 

continues to occur and/or is of significant concern, then the behaviour coordinator and SENCO will 

invite the parents to a meeting to discuss external referral and next steps for supporting the child in the 

setting.  

 It may be agreed that the Common Assessment Framework (CAF) should begin and that specialist 

help be sought for the child  – this support may address either developmental or welfare needs. If the 

child’s behaviour is part of a range of welfare concerns that also include a concern that the child may 

be suffering or likely to suffer significant harm, follow the Safeguarding and Children and Child 

Protection Policy (1.2). It may also be agreed that the child should be referred for an Education, Health 

and Care assessment. (See Supporting Children with SEN policy 9.2)  

 Advice provided by external agencies should be incorporated into the child’s IEP and regular multi-

disciplinary meetings held to review the child’s progress. 

 

 

Initial intervention approach 

 We use an initial problem solving intervention for all situations in which a child or children are 

distressed on in conflict. All staff use this intervention consistently. 

 This type of approach involves an adult approaching the situation calmly, stopping any hurtful actions, 

acknowledging the feelings of those involved, gathering information, restating the issue to help children 

reflect, regain control of the situation and resolve the situation themselves. (This approach is also used 

in the step 1, when enforcing the traffic light system).  



 Periodically the effectiveness of the approach will be checked. 

 

Focused intervention approach 

 The reasons for some types of behaviour are not always apparent, despite the knowledge and input 

from key staff and parents. 

 Where we have considered all possible reasons, then a focused intervention approach should then be 

applied. 

 This approach allows the key person/SENCO to observe, reflect, and identify causes and functions of 

unwanted behaviour in the wider context of other known influences on the child. 

 We follow the ABC method which uses key observations to identify a) an event or activity (antecedent) 

that occurred immediately before a particular behaviour, b) what behaviour was observed and recorded 

at the time of the incident, and c) what the consequences were following the behaviour. Once analysed, 

the focused intervention should help determine the cause (e.g. ownership of a toy or fear of a situation) 

and function of the behaviour (to obtain the toy or avoid a situation) and suitable support will be 

applied. 

 

Use of rewards and sanctions  

 All children need consistent messages, clear boundaries and guidance to intrinsically manage their 

behaviour through self-reflection and control. 

 Children should never be labelled, criticised, humiliated, punished, shouted at or isolated by removing 

them from the group and left alone in ‘time out’ or on a ‘naughty chair’. However, if necessary children 

can be accompanied and removed from the group in order to calm down and if appropriate helped to 

reflect on what has happened. 

 In Our preschool room, we use a traffic light system as a sanction. Children start off on green and 

negative behaviour results in their name being moved onto amber and then red. As soon as the child 

does something positive they are immediately moved back on to green in recognition of their effort to 

behave appropriately. If a child reaches red, they will be asked to sit and reflect on their behaviour. 

After this, staff will reiterate why the child needed to reflect and encourage the child to make up for their 

actions by showing empathy to the child or staff member involved.  

 

Use of physical intervention 

 The term physical intervention is used to describe any forceful physical contact by an adult to a child 

such as grabbing, pulling, dragging, or any form of restraint of a child such as holding down. Where a 

child is upset or angry, staff will speak to them calmly, encouraging them to vent their frustration in 

other ways by diverting the child’s attention. Staff should not use physical intervention – or the threat of 



physical intervention, to manage a child’s behaviour unless it is necessary to use “reasonable force in 

order to prevent children from injuring themselves or others or damage property” (EYFS).  

 If “reasonable force” has been used for any of the reasons shown above, parents are to be informed on 

the same day that it occurs. The intervention will be recorded as soon as possible within the child’s file, 

which states clearly when and how parents were informed. 

 Corporal (physical) punishment of any kind should never be used or threatened which could adversely 

affect a child's well-being. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Reminders  
Sickness 
If your child has had pain relief medication within 8 hours of nursery it is our policy that they do not 
come into nursery that day. 
Collecting you child 
When collecting your children from nursery please ensure you are here by 6.10pm if you would like to 
receive a detailed handover, after this time, basic information will be given. Please bear in mind we 
close at 6.30pm and this is when staff shifts end, they are keen to go home after a long day. 
Security  
If you greet a parent at the door when entering or exiting, instead of closing the door you ask ‘what’s 
the password?’ the answer will be the last three digits in the gate code. Please do not let anyone in 
that you do not know 
Allergies 
I would like to remind parents that we request children do not enter the nursery eating any outside 
food. This is due to having children with serious allergies. Please respect that we are doing it for the 
best interests of the children. 
No mobile phones 
Please note we ask that parents do not use mobile phones while onsite. 
Fees 
Fees are due on the 25th of each month for the following month.  
 


